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From the President’s Pen, 
 

What’s next??? This year is coming to a close very quickly and there are still a few items on the agenda to 
be taken care of.  Please do your part as a member of what I think is the best club in the ASCS to make the 
rest of the year a great success!!! 
 
Hopefully you had the chance to attend our yard sale/bake sale that was held October 22nd.  There were a lot of 
shoppers who came through that day to pick up a bargain.  We had items from every imagination available.  There 
were a lot of the members present helping with the sale as well as shopping.  If you did not get to participate as a 
shopper or worker, you missed a great time.  Brenda Smith will be heading up the committee for this year’s 
Christmas Cheer, if she asks for your help, please remember what holiday this represents and the real reason for 
this season.  And also remember that we were given the most gracious gift of all and a little time is what you will 
be asked for in return. 
 
There was a special meeting held for Meals on Wheels 2006 on October 24th at Ramada Inn.  There were sub-
committees developed to handle the various activities to make this event happen.  When approached by one of the 
sub-committee chairs and asked to help, please say yes.  This is not an event that is done by just a handful of 
members, but by the entire membership.  If we all pitch in and help, the task becomes very small and will almost 
resolve itself.  Let’s make this a team effort and not a committee effort.   
 
At our next meeting we will be voting for next years officers.  Remember that 

you do have to be present to vote for your candidate. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for November 18th at Ramada.  Please bring all issues and concerns to that meeting 
to be discussed with and among your fellow members. 
 
Until next time, Keep On Shagging!!!! 
 
Thought for the month: 
A lot of people have very little to be thankful for, however if you have friends who love you and that you 
love, what more could you ask for? 
  
Sheila Walker 
BSC President 2005 

walkshei@armc.com 
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October 21, 2005 
Meeting Minutes 
 
Attendees: 
Angie Sharpe Pam Hord Pam McHone Mary Ann Lynch Steve McHone 
Clint Sharpe Lorna Shively Bob Maccia Jimmy Lynch Roy Childress 
Sheila Walker Violet Cole Denise Upchurch Debbie Wolfe David Satterfield
Mary Gregory Tammy Allen Chuck Upchurch Rick Wolfe Judy Satterfield 
Evelyn Turner Judy Lindley Ronnie Gregory Ronald Jefferies Peggy Childress
Peg Hansen Charles Lindley    
 
Secretary’s Report:  187 members, thank you Evelyn Turner for doing the minutes for the September meeting.  There were 
no changes or correction made, minutes stand. 
Treasure’s Report:  Balances were distributed at meeting and will be published in Shag Rag. 
Committee Reports: 
 DJ Committee – Kent Bradsher, Chair – Nothing to report at this time. 

Sunshine/Remembrance Committee – Judy Lindley, Chair – Keep Edith Loy in thoughts and prayers, Mike Loy 
passed away. 
Telephone Committee – Norma Long, Chair – Nothing to report at this time. 
News Letter – Susan Huey, Editor – Need to get articles and information to Susan as soon as possible and no later 
than Tuesday the 25th. 
Golf Committee – Chuck Upchurch & Clint Sharpe, Co-Chairs – Chuck read a letter from Amanda Powell thanking 
the club for the event; will try to get it published in Shag Rag.  45 sponsors were part of the tournament with a total 
profit of $9,192.38.  Sheila Walker and Steve McHone thanked the committee for a great tournament. 
Ways & Means – Steve McHone, Chair – Tickets for cash raffle at the Christmas party are available to sell.  $500 
will be given to the winning ticket, 300 tickets need to be sold, Steve wants each member to sell at least one pack.  
Ronnie and Mary Gregory have challenged membership to match their sales or out do them. 
Web Master – Mary Gregory – Evelyn Turner suggested to Mary to put the date in which Sunshine information is 
posted to the website to let people viewing know when the posting was added to the web. 
Bus Trip Committee – Denise & Chuck Upchurch – 2 vans with 21 people went to the Greensboro Area party, 
Burlington won for having the most people in attendance from one club.  Approximately 35-40 members were in 
attendance.  Van for Halloween party is being planned, see Denise for details.  The reason a chartered bus has not 
been available for the past few events is due to the price of fuel.  The club would need 40-45 people to ride the bus 
for it to be affordable. 
Fun Monday Committee – Joan Kimbro – Mary Gregory gave report; total profit for booth was $1,220.50.  Of that 
profit $139.50 was given by Rick Campbell for the sell of his pictures at Fun Monday.  Not everything was sold see 
Mary if interested in buying.  Ronnie Gregory made a motion to donate all items left over from 2004 Fun Monday 
booth to the 2006 Workshop committee and to the Entertainment committee for door prizes at the workshop and 
Christmas party.  Chuck Upchurch 2nd the motion and was passed with a unanimous vote from present members. 
Float Committee – Brenda Smith -  No Report 
50/50 Committee – Hugh Walker – $72 was collected at meeting, Roy Childress took home $36. 
By-Laws Committee – Sheila Walker – Meeting will be scheduled with committee members as soon as Sheila can 
get in touch and set a date. 
Entertainment Committee – Ronnie Gregory – Ronnie reminded membership about Halloween party at Eno Shag 
Club and advised everyone interested in taking a van to contact Denise and Chuck Upchurch as soon as possible.  
He will be contacting the committee members in regards to the Christmas party. 
Hall of Fame Committee – Lynda Justice Chair – Nominations are in; committee has met along with officers for 
vote.  Honorees will be named at the November meeting. 

 
Meals on Wheels:  Sheila Walker mailed out postcards with date, time and location of meeting.  The date has been 
scheduled for Monday, October 24th at 7:00pm.  Location is Ramada Inn, Alamance Room.  Please make every effort to 
attend meeting. 
Yard Sale/Bake Sale:  Peg Hanson, Chair – The event was rescheduled for October 22nd, same location and time.  Bake 
sale items are still needed.  Peg asked that everyone be there at 6:00am and she needs help unloading the trailer.  Bob and 
Linda Maccia have both stepped down as the Christmas Cheer co-chairs and Brenda Smith has volunteered to handle it for 
2005. 
Bowling:  The bowling night out was held with 40 members present whether bowling or watching the competition.  Three 
games were bowled by all teams and then a roll off between the top two teams took place.  The winning team was Rick 
Wolfe, Ronnie Gregory, Cookie Fogleman and Maria.  They took a cash prize of $80 that was collected between all bowlers 



October 21, 2005 Treasury Report 
Balance on 9/09/05  =  $3,019.61 

   
Income  Expenses 

50/50; Fun Monday,Misc. 3558.00  DJs 400.00 
Membership (4) 60.00  Website (Sept. 2005) 10.95 
SOS-Shag Club Reimb. 300.00  Supplies, Postage, Misc. 1107.26 
2nd Place Ticket Sales 100.00  Fun Monday Change 300.00 
Interest .38  Pool Party Food 214.13 
Workshop 1000.00  Workshop 1000.00 
     
     

Total Income =  $5018.38  Total Expenses = $3032.34 

Balance on 10/21/05 =  $5,005.65

(from donations).  The runners up were Jesse Justice, Hugh Walker, Sheila Walker, and Susan Huey.  A great time was had 
by all and it has been suggested to do this event more than just once a year. 
ACSC Summer Workshop 2006:  Mary Gregory reported the advertising campaign was officially kicked off at SOS Fun 
Monday.  Members passed out over 1500 workshop flyers and a lot of attention was given to the members who were 
dressed in their “Shag-Opoly” attire.  The committee is now firming up all commitments for the workshop; this includes but 
is not limited to the freepours, DJs and sponsors.  Individual committees have been meeting to discuss many details.  Mary 
stated that the membership participation in this event is what will make it successful and give the club the opportunity to 
show how great it is and what a good job it can do with this type of event.  She will begin asking for volunteers shortly and 
more details will be coming at future meetings.  Expected attendance is 700-800, members need to let Mary know of 
possible advertisement prospects.  The cost of advertisement is $50 for business card, $75 1/3 page, $100 ½ page and $200 
for full page. 
SOS Fall Migration:  The event was held September 16-25.  Fun Sunday was a lot of fun and Fun Monday was a huge 
success.  Joan Kimbro did a wonderful job with the booth and big thanks go to Rick Campbell for his contribution.  There 
were a lot of members at the event.  Fun Monday tickets sales won the club $100 for coming in 2nd place for selling the most 
tickets.  The club only missed 1st place by 9 tickets with a total of 309 being sold by BSC!!!  Steve McHone thanked all 
members for their participation in selling the tickets.  Tea party was a great success and several members who have not been 
seen in a while came out to enjoy the event.  The club also got two new members at that event. 
ACSC Meeting: Ronnie and Mary Gregory attended the meeting where the club received $300 for attending all the required 
meeting held in 2005.  The Pirate’s Cove has been purchased and plans for future use are still being determined.  Mary did a 
good job challenging Twister’s Shag Club at the meeting. 
Upcoming events:  Beach Music awards at Myrtle Beach will be held November 10th -12th and Twister’s Fall Cyclone will 
be held November 4th-6th.  It was mentioned that the ACSC Winter Workshop is limiting tickets to 500 maximum, event will 
be held by Columbia Shag Club. 
Old Business:  Give Ronnie or Mary Gregory a call if information is needed on the Shag Tags that are being made available 
through the NC DMV.  Sheila Walker mentioned that a portion of the proceeds on these tags will go to the Shaggers’ 
foundation. 
New Business:  Nomination were taken up at meeting, vote for 2006 officers will be at the November Business meeting, 
each member has to be present if they want to vote.  Next business meeting will be held November 18th at 8:00pm, be ready 
to vote then!! 

 
 

    2006 Nominees for Officers 
 
President  Vice President  Secretary  Treasurer 
 
Ronnie Gregory Rick Wolfe   Evelyn Turner  Mary Gregory 
Lynda Justice  Peg Hansen   Kim Caldwell 
 
Make sure you are at the November 18th Business Meeting so that you can cast 
your vote!!! 



 
 
 
 

            Happy Birthday 
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Current Membership 188!!!! 
 

  

 

Caldwell, Chip Nov-6 
Dixon, Sherry Nov-9 
Mattison, Bruce Nov-9 
Turner, Rick P. Nov-14 
Bason, Sharon Nov-15 
Sharpe, Angie Nov-17 
Massey, June Nov-20 
Thompson, Gloria Nov-20 
Harrell, Susan Nov-21 
Robinson, Jo Ann Nov-21 
Elliott, David Nov-25 
Oakley, Carol Nov-25 
Walker, Sheila Nov-25 
David, Rebecca Nov-26 
Maccia, Linda Nov-26 
Robertson, Bridget Nov-26 
Wilborn, Richard Nov-30 

Campbell, Donna Dec-1 
Swain, Tina Dec-2 
Gardner, Terry Dec-4 
Smith, Brenda Dec-4 
Pettigrew, Carol Dec-5 
Barnett, Gail Dec-16 
Satterfield, Judy Dec-16 
McFayden, Zeke Dec-17 
Allen, Amy Dec-19 
Holland, Jerry Dec-21 
Blythe, Lynn Dec-24 
Turner, Crystal Dec-27 
Long, J Warren Dec-30 
Graham, Randy Dec-31 
Reeves, Gayle Dec-31 

 
Members to keep in your thoughts………… 

Please keep Edith Loy and Family in your thoughts and Prayers. Mike has gone to a better place 
and is smiling down on all of us.  Mike passed away at his home on Wednesday October 12, 2005. 

Mike we will always remember you. 
 

Also, Sandra Moore fell and hurt her back.  Get well soon Sandra. 

Editor’s Corner…Deadline for December newsletter articles will be 
November 22nd 

Thanks!  Susan Huey 
sshuey@med.unc.edu 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
        

December 10, 2005 
From 8:00 pm to 1:00 am 

 
 
 
 
 

$500.00  
Cash Raffle



 

 
 

Membership Renewal Information 
It’s that time again! 

 
Renewals should be given to Angie Sharpe or to the Membership Committee or mailed to 
the Burlington Shag Club, P.O. Box 1174, Burlington, NC 27216.  The cost of the BSC 
Card is still only $15.00.  You can also order your 2006 SOS Card at the same time for 
$30.00.   
 
Also, please use either the half page Membership form in this newsletter or print the full 
page Membership form from the website (www.burlingtonshagclub.com). We need to 
update our roster with correct information and if you will fill out all the applicable items 
on the form and send it in, it will be much easier and greatly appreciated.  We would also 
like for our Hall of Fame Members and Past Presidents to send in this form too.  Even 
though they have lifetime memberships and don’t have renewal charges. 
 
Thanks. 
 

 
S.O.S. Membership Application 

Please Print 
Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 

 
Name(s):_____________________________________Male:________Female:________ 
 
Street Address:___________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip:__________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:_____________________Were you an SOS member in 2005?  Yes:___NO:___ 
 
In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you must be a member of the 
shag club.  Please fill out the above form and turn it in with your check (payable to 
Burlington Shag Club). 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, November 19th, 2005 
8 p.m. until Midnight 

Glen Oak Country Club 
 

Cost: $5 per person 
 

Heavy Hors’D’oeuvres 
BYOB – Set-ups Provided 

50/50 Drawing 
DJ Ron Russ 

The Rain Didn’t Stop Us! 
 

What a great day it was, when Members of the Burlington Shag Club started showing up
at 6:00 a.m. on October 22, 2005 to help with the yard sale.  We had a tractor trailer load full of
items from our members and some of their friends.  Even though it was misting rain, the decision
was made to go ahead and start putting items out.  Soon after people started showing up and they
didn’t stop coming until around 12:00.  It was a long day, but a great day.  A lot of the members
showed up to help get the work done.  Pam Hord and I served hot coffee and sausage biscuits (no
I did not cook the biscuits), so they were good.  But the main reason we were there was to raise
money to help someone in need at Christmas.  A lot of money was raised and it made all the hard
work worthwhile. 

A special thanks to Peg Hansen for organizing this event, she did a great job.  There were
a lot of hard workers that showed up that morning and stayed the whole day, Peggy and Roy
Childress, Brenda Smith, Sheila and Hugh Walker, Pam Hord, Butch Dowd, Carl Hansen, Steve
Stearns, Ronnie Gregory, Pam and Steve McHone, Rick and Debbie Wolfe, Denise Upchurch,
and Kent Bradsher and I want to thank each of you.  Hopefully, I didn’t leave anyone out, but if I
did I apologize.  Also, a special thanks to all of you who contributed and gave items because
without you, we could not have done this.  Once again our members pulled together and made
this another successful event.  Rewards are great!  Because of all of you, someone’s season will
be a little brighter. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mary Gregory  



I want to personally thank Shirley Chambers for the use of her Van’s for the different 
clubs that we have been visiting in the last few months. She has generously let us use them 
and the club thanks you so much. I would like to thank you also for helping with the golf 
tournament I mistakenly left you out when I wrote that article. You are greatly 
appreciated and we love you for everything you do for the club…. 
 
Denise Upchurch 

 
GREENSBORO BUS TRIP ON OCTOBER 8, 2005!!!!!!! 
 
WOW, we did it again went to the Greensboro Area Shag Club party and once again we had 
the club with the most people in attendance. We had two vans with 21 people total and the 
others drove up and joined us. We had approximately 35-40 people there to represent 
Burlington what a huge success it was, the food was great, the people and all the other 
clubs that were there. If you have never rode one of the van’s you are missing a lot of fun, 
so come out and join us for the next trip which will be announced. 
 
 
BOWLING ADVENTURE HELD ON OCTOBER 15, 2005!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
The bowling tournament turned out to be a huge success also!!  We 
had 28 people that participated making seven teams. There was a lot 
of laughing and just having fun on Sat. night.   
 

Our players in the roll-off were : 
 

Team # 2: 
Cookie Fogleman 

Rick Wolfe 
Ronnie Gregory 

Marie (Friend of Shirley Chambers) 
 

Team # 5: 
Sheila Walker 
Hugh Walker 
Jesse Justice 
Susan Huey 

 
AND THE WINNER WAS TEAM # 2 !!!  Way to go guys and girls, we will meet 
again……Thanks Jesse for all your help in putting this together, and all of the club 
members that participated it was a lot of fun and look forward to the next time.   
 
Denise Upchurch 
  



 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is David Tuttle  
 
November 11, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is Zane Gibbs  
 
November 18, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night and 2006 Election Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is David Sessoms 
 
November 19, 2005 
Danville Shag Club's "Meet The Area Shag Club Party" at Glen Oak Country Club in 
Danville, NC....Cost is $5 per person, Heavy Hors'D'oeuvres, 50/50 Drawing, For more info, 
contact Jerry Wyatt at jerrick@dancom.com or Pam Patterson at pam.patterson@adelphia.net 
or Kay Hughes at huey@sitestar.net .....   DJ is Ron Russ  
 
November 25, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is Rockin' Ron Russ  
 
December 2, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is Jerry "Strawhat" Holland  
 
December 9, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is "Fast" Eddie Thompson  
 
December 10, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Christmas Party" at the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 
AM.......Door Prizes, Cash Raffle, 50/50, Cash Bar and Lots of Fun for all!.....$10.00 per 
person.......   DJ is Jim Waye Click Here for the Christmas Flyer.  
 
December 16, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn 
from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Chuck Clodfelter 
 
December 23, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club Wishes Everyone a Very Merry Christmas and Safe Holiday   No DJ  
 
December 30, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress 
  

BSC Events 
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